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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - APRIL 2012

Our Council Meeting was held on April 3 with 14 Brothers in attendance.

NOTES FROM OUR GRAND KNIGHT - DR. WALTER ZIMMERMAN

1. Brother Kenneth Rose Leigh is undergoing surgery this month.  He found someone to care for his dog while he recovers.
2. Brother Joe Palmieri was recently hospitalized and is recovering at home.
3. Thanks to all who helped with successful Palm Sunday BBQ at York Haven.
4. Brother Chet Young and I attended the Central East Regional Meeting on March 25.  We learned that Supreme needs to change their BY-LAWS in order for Deacons to become Council Chaplains.  There are plans to pass a $2.00 increase in State dues Retroactive to January 1, 2010.  This would raise the  $202,000 to help pay for the ultrasound machines that will be supplied to pregnancy clinics.  It is hoped that these machines will encourage[image: image2.png]


 women to choose life over abortion.
5. Thanks to Brother Gary Amsbaugh for preparing the Newsletters.
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT - DOUG KESTER

We still need a Chief BBQ Coordinator!!!!

We also need a Coordinator for closing and cleanup.

Someone is needed to call for volunteers for our BBQs.

THIS YEAR WE ABSOLUTELY NEED EVERY ABLE BODIED KNIGHT TO HELP WITH AT LEAST ONE BBQ.  PLEASE PLAN TO HELP!

These Knights chose to help with the following:

1. Our Grand Knight and Brother Al Savard will pick up the chickens.
2. Brother Chet Young will coordinate the Friday night BBQ preprations.
3. Brother Dave Gerzewski will prepare the potatoes.
4. Brother Jim Shermeyer will prepare breakfast for BBQ volunteers.
5. Our Grand Knight will open on Sunday mornings for BBQ.
6. Brother Jim McGuire will organize the BBQ sales at our Thomasville School.
A BBQ will be held at T-Mobile on May 5, 6AM till Noon.

Our first BBQ at St. Rose will be held on May 20.

A motion was made and passed to buy a new cooler for the chickens.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT - DAN BRADLEY

JOHN SCHNEIDER HAS BEEN VOTED ON AND ACCEPTED TO BECOME A MEMBER OF THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS.  PLEASE WELCOME HIM.

SQUIRES CIRCLE - DAMIEN DELLER

Plans are to have the Squires help with the Special Olympics Summer Games.  They also are planning an outing at Laser Tag.

ADORATION CHAPEL

Someone needs to take over the coordination of this very important program.  Brother Joe Palmieri and Brother Mike Manning have been doing this for many years.  We appreciate all they have done for promoting the Adoration Chapel.

All time slots have been filled for the month of April.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - GARY AMSBAUGH

This event is scheduled for December 8.  Make plans to attend!!

GOLF TOURNAMENT - PAUL FLAHERTY

This event is scheduled for September 15.  A printer was selected to print the brochures.

NEW BUSINESS

Volunteers are needed to assist Sister Jane in selecting winners of the Pat Drawbaugh Scholarship.  Please contact her if you can help.

Motions were made and passed for the following:

1. To donate $100 to assist with Quo Vadis.
2. To send $600 to Bennett Smith the Seminarian we are sponsoring.
3.  To donate $1000 to the Pat Drawbaugh Scholarship.
THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES WERE CHARGED WITH THE DUTY OF PREPARING THE SLATE OF CANDIDATES OF OUR COUNCIL’S OFFICERS  FOR THE NEXT FISCAL YEAR BY MAY 24, 2012.

FRATERNAL BENEFITS ADVISOR - BROTHER MARK JAGO

An insurance check-up can be as important as an annual physical.  Unlike many other products, you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance, long-term care or disability insurance.  You also need good health, and no one knows when your health could change.

Did you take time out of your schedule last year to meet with me?  If you did, thank you for seeing me and helping secure your financial future.  I will be in touch with you to schedule your annual review to verify that everything is heading in the right direction.  We’ll make sure that if your goals and budget have changed, your plan still works for you.

If you didn’t have a meeting with me last year, I hope you will answer my invitation this year.  It’s a wise idea to have an expert look at your finances.  Schedule some time to visit with me, your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, and I’ll provide an insurance check-up that will quickly identify any gaps in your family’s life insurance program.

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge?  When was the last time you received something for free that could be providing value to you and your family for generations?  And I’ll come to your house when it fits your schedule.  call me today!

Thank you, Mark Jago, Fraternal Benefits Advisor, (717-701-8007)

e-mail: mark.jago@kofc.org
BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

M/M Joseph Holtz, Spencer Family, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Kenneth Rose Leigh, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Joseph Hadley, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Doris Carroll, Keith Carroll, Gus Hartinger, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patrick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Jerry Senft, Steve Warner, Mary Kester, Ed Bamberg, Dodd Finale, Norma Beyer, John Miklusek, Laura Kuntz, Butch Boyd, Karen Whorley, Rick Crouse, Joe Keffer, Lucy Woodman, Dianna Klingaman, Liz Adams, Linda Minniti, Mrs. Senft, Jim McGuire Family, Dorothy Barlek, Kristen Santiago, M/M John Hagerman, Joe Palmieri, Sister Delores Sneeringer, Sasha Bradley, Ester Mickley, Linda Schneider, Doris Althoff and Chris Anthony

OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY MAY 1 AT 7PM
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